[image: image1.jpg]



SECTOR 1 MEETING – THURSDAY 21 MAY 2015
ISISANGO CONFERENCE CENTRE

206 ROSIES PLACE STREET (OFF GEORGE ROAD) GLEN AUSTIN
AGENDA

1. WELCOME

2. APOLOGIES 
3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES OF 23 APRIL 2015
4. MATTERS ARISING
5. COLONEL STEVEN MOODLEY – 
GUN LAWS AND THE LEGAL USAGE.
6. CRIMES STATS / SITUATION – SAPS 
7. DESIGNATIONS – COMMITTEE MEMBERS
8. GRAND CENTRAL AIRPORT – UPDATE

9. GLEN / AUSTIN – UPDATE

10. PRESIDENT PARK – UPDATE
11. GLEN AUSTIN EXT 3 - UPDATE

12. RANDJESFONTEIN – UPDATE

13. JUKSKEI VIEW – UPDATE

14. ROAD PATROL DECALS - UPDATE

15. MIDRAND GRADUATE INSTITUTE  (MGI) - UPDATE
16. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
17. DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 25 JUNE 2015
MINUTES OF CPF SECTOR 1 – SAPS MEETING

HELD AT ISISANGO CONFERENCE CENTRE ON THURSDAY 23 APRIL  2015 AT 19H00

PRESENT:

Steven Johnstone (Chairman) Bruce Beevers (Vice Chairman) Constable Mapara, John & Desiree Gainsford, Ivan Bekker, Chris Leibbrandt, Brian Sutherland, Trevor Ralston, Christine Robinson, Peter Raubenheimer, Gisela Domel, Brian & Kingsley Landman, Ambani Ludere, Nyiko Maswanganyi, Ian Measures, Esther Netshivhongweni, Schon Venter,  Reinhard & Christa Kramer, Carl & Shirley Winter

APOLOGIES:

Walter Van Mol, Dave Holt, Robert  Southey, James Candy, Francois Bezuidenhout, Stefan &, Nicolette Niemiec, Debbie Van der Bilt, Michael and Richard Assis, Cllr Richard Newby.

Steven Johnstone welcomed everyone to the meeting.
ADOPTION OF MINUTES:

The Minutes of the Meetings held 19 March 2015 were adopted as a true and correct record by Christine Robinson and seconded by Carl Winter.  .

MATTERS ARISING:

JMPD:   JMPD have continued to be very visible within the sector and the taxi drivers have continued to be problematic especially along the Olifantsfontein Road, where they have been pulling commuters out of vehicles and insisting they use taxi transport.
CRIME STATISTICS:
Constable Mapara gave his report on the crime stats that are continuing to increase throughout our sector.  Currently Sector 1 has the highest crime statistics for all the sectors of Midrand.    Statistics show that Tuesday and Saturday are the days with the highest crime levels and the hours of 8pm through to 4am each day.  Resources remain a problem at the station.  It was again stressed that no matter how unimportant it may seem, even a cut fence which is “malicious damage to property”  MUST be reported to the station.  All the stats are submitted to both National and Provincial SAPS on a monthly basis and only in this way can we possibly increase the SAPS resources.

Brian Sutherland requested a map covering the sector 1 policing area.  John Gainsford to process the matter.

.  .
CPF ELECTIONS:
There had been two additional nominations from Randjesfontein, but as nothing further had been progressed, the meeting agreed that both Brian Sutherland and Trevor Ralston would represent Randjesfontein on the Sector 1 committee.
The elections for the CPF EXCO should take place during June.
GRAND CENTRAL AIRPORT UPDATE:

Chris Leibbrandt introduced himself as the Security and Operations Manager for Grand Central Airport.  The palisade fence currently being erected by Old Mutual Properties is of great concern to the residents, especially those on Donovan Road with their properties bordering onto Grand Central, where there have already been some burglaries.  To be noted that the long grass has been cut in the north-west corner of Grand Central and his continuing towards the Glen Austin side.  These areas can now be lit up some more.  Grand Central has security personnel patrolling the palisade areas, but no guard-huts have yet been erected. They also plan to install Robo-Guard beams that will only be operational on at night.
Christine reported that Gill Godden of Old Mutual Properties has refused to erect a gate at Pick-it-Up to connect up with the palisade fencing.  This is a serious problem as the area is open to criminals.  She reported that there had been two incidents of contractors asking residents for water (to mix their cement) and enquiring about the number of people staying on the property with the properties then having been burgled. All residents please to be vigilant.   

MIDRAND GRADUATE INSTITUTE (MGI):

No representative present.
GARA UPDATE:

Christine advised that she now has a new computer, but it is giving a lot of problems.  Illegal businesses are an on-going problem, but she is following them up, despite having to deal with a new contact at City of Jo’burg, who did not seem very co-operative.
PRESIDENT PARK UPDATE:
John reported that the WhatsApp group was doing well with approximately 50 people sharing the information relating to roads and property – incidents regarding taxis, etc.  He felt it was a good idea to spread amongst the rest of the sector.
RANDJESFONTEIN UPDATE:

Trevor advised that Randjesfontein have their own internal un-armed security organization headed up by Johan Dijksmann and run very well, they have the best stats in the sector and are crime free. They try to have a single reaction company in their area.  Most of their households belong to Monitor Net, and if there is a problem they call on SAPS.

They work on a 3D system, deter, detect and defuse.  They have a tightly controlled perimeter palisade fence with lights and razor wire to deter entry.  The fence has robo-guards and the lights are solar panels with anti-theft devices.  They also have officers (with dogs) doing foot patrols.  
.
JUKSKEI VIEW UPDATE:
Ambani reported that they have tried to install a biometric system to keep criminals out of their estate, but this has to date not been too successful.  They had 300 access cards made which have all disappeared. They have erected palisade fencing, had wanted to use Clear Vu fencing, but realized this would not work as it was easy to break.  The palisade fencing has also had its breaches, and now has to be manned, which is very expensive 

. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:
Road Patrol Decals:  Bruce presented the magnetic decal covering Sector 1 that can be purchased by residents at a cost of R200 per set.  The plan is to increase visibility to criminals to think there is an active block watch.  The decals can be easily placed on the vehicle, or removed if necessary.  Decals will only be ordered once the cash has been received.  To place an order and arrange for the payment of your R200 in cash please contact either:

Bruce Beevers – 082 883 4527 or eagerbeaver@polka.co.za   OR

Shirley Winter – 082 804 5348 or shirleyannwinter@gmail.com
NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting is scheduled to be held on Thursday 21 May at 19h00 – Isisango Conference Centre.
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In emergency call 
YOUR SECTOR SAPS VEHICLE; then 10111; then your armed response company; SAPS   071 675 6108
SAPS Sector 1 Manager – 079 877 6528

Alternate SAPS  071 675 6109

Midrand SAPS 011 3471601/2/26   
Sector 1 – incorporating  :  Glen Austin, President Park, Glen Austin Ext 3, Randjesfontein,

Waterfall Estates and Jukskei View.
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